THE TAMIL NADU Dr. M.G.R. MEDICAL UNIVERSITY



No.69, ANNA SALAI, GUINDY, CHENNAI - 600 032.

Website: www.tnmgrmu.ac.in

Ph.: 22353574, 22353576 - 79, 22301760 - 63, 22353094

E-mail : mail@tnmgrmu.ac.in Fax : 91-44-22353698

Dr.M.B. ASWATH NARAYANAN, B.Sc., M.D.S., REGISTRAR

Lr.No. AC I (4)/ 19891 /2020

<u>Date:01.02.2021</u> Sarvari, Thai Thiruvaluvar Aandu 2051

To
All the Deans/ Principals of Medical Colleges
affiliated to this University.

Sir/Madam,

Sub: ACADEMIC - The T.N. Dr. M.G.R. Medical University, Chennai – Recommendation of the 59th meeting of the Standing Academic Board held on 16.09.2020 – Communication - Reg.

Ref: 1. Minutes of the Board of Studies meeting held on 05.08.2020 for PG Medical Clinical courses.

- 2. Minutes of the 59th Standing Academic Board meeting held on 16.09.2020.
- 3. Resolution No.40 passed by the Governing Council in its 277th meeting held on 30.9.2020.

I am to inform that the meeting of the Board of Studies in P.G. Medical Clinical Courses was held on 05.08.2020 and discussed various academic matters. The recommendations of the Board of Studies in P.G. Medical Clinical Courses was approved by the 59th meeting of Standing Academic Board held on 16.09.2020 and passed in the 277th meeting of the Governing Council held on 30.09.2020 which are detailed below:

- 1. The Standing Academic Board has resolved to the suggestions of Dr.P.Paranthaman, M.D.,(GENERAL MEDICINE) may be taken in M.D(General Medicine) Examinations subsequently if required.
- 2.The Standing Academic Board has resolved to approve the Broad Specialty examinations held in August -September 2020, conducted as per the advisory issued by Medical Council of India as one-time measure.
- 3. The Standing Academic Board has resolved to permit the candidates of PG Medical Clinical courses to register their topic of dissertation by 31st March of the academic year so as to give additional three months time. This will be implemented from the Academic year 2020-2021.

I am to request that the above decisions of the Standing Academic Board shall communicated to all the Head of Departments for information and for further followup action in this regard. I also request that a copy of this letter shall be displayed on the Notice Board of the College / Hostel for information of the student community.

The receipt of this letter may be acknowledged by return of post.

Yours faithfully,

K.S. Krishnakomani

for REGISTRAR

Copy to:

- 1. The Academic Officer
- 2. The Controller of Examinations i/c.
- 3. P.G.Section (Examination Wing for necessary action)
- 4. The Personal Secretary to Vice Chancellor
- 5. The System Analyst With a request to publish in the University Website.